

James J. Steinkrauss

Of Counsel Attorney-At-Law jjs@rathlaw.com Please reply to: Concord Office

June 3, 2022

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: Petition of Pennichuck Water Works, Inc. for Approval of Financing Under the New Hampshire Drinking Water State Revolving Loan Fund for the Sweet Hill Project and Twin Ridge Project in Plaistow Docket DW 22-033

Dear Chairman Goldner:

On May 26, 2022, Pennichuck Water Works, Inc. ("PWW") submitted a 2022 Petition for Approval of Financing Under the New Hampshire Drinking Water State Revolving Loan Fund for the Sweet Hill Project and Twin Ridge Project in Plaistow ("Petition"). PWW subsequently filed a supplement to the Petition on May 27, 2022. The Petition requested a decision or Nisi Order by July 15, 2022; however, PWW has since had a discussion with the Department of Energy regarding the timing of the proposed financing and review of the associated plans and documents. After consultation with the Department of Energy, PWW believes that a timeframe for a potential decision by September 15, 2022 would provide enough time for review, discovery and evaluation of the Petition.

PWW therefore respectfully files the attached pages amending the Petition, specifically page 6 (Bates 008) to correct typographical errors, page 11 (Bates 013) and page 13 (Bates 015) to reflect the amended September 15, 2022 date. PWW also includes a revision to page 5 (Bates 022) of the Direct Testimony of Larry D. Goodhue to correct a typographical error. PWW has attached both red-lined and clean versions of the new pages. This request to amend the Petition and testimony provides the Commission with corrected information and a revised potential timeline for the pending Petition and will not cause undue delay. The attached documents do not contain any confidential information.



Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman, NH Public Utilities Commission June 3, 2022 Page 2

This filing is made electronically in accordance with the Secretarial Letter dated March 17, 2020. Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

James J. Steinkrauss

Enc.

Cc: Docket Service List (via electronic mail)